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Our Next Meeting -  Saturday - September 17, 2005   

Where -  Meet at the Naperville Municipal Center, Aurora Avenue and Eagle Street, lower level

When -  8:00a.m. until 10:00a.m.             NAHC Website: www.NapervilleHomeowners.org 

  ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~Confederation President's Message~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~


                NAHC on SUMMER BREAK after a VERY SUCCESSFUL YEAR!

     The Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation hosted a very informative and productive Town Hall Meeting on June 18, 2005 for 2 ½ hours with the Naperville City Council people and staff. Many different questions were asked and answered such as concerns on the teardowns and needed changes (especially for Westside HOA), latest road and intersection improvements, better traffic flow in the City, the study eliminating Washington St. Parking downtown, bike trail upgrades and more signs, better control of speed limits in subdivisions, non-smoking ordinances for city restaurants, current American in Bloom Program and upcoming National Night Out on 8-2 for more homeowners associations to participate, and meeting closed with additional comments and additions to the Cultural Fund. 

We remind all that NAHC is on summer break for July and August (so no normal 3rd Saturday of the month meetings, until we resume on September 17, 2005, at City Hall at 8AM, and thereafter monthly.  However, the Board will continue to be working behind the scenes in preparation for another full slate of regularly scheduled meetings for 2005-2006 calendar year. Any ideas or topics we should consider, please let us know. We will be asking all the member HOA to vote at our September meeting on our new By-Laws, and we will be reviewing the new Capital Improvement Program from the city.  Please continue to check our website - www.napervillehomeowners.org - for the all the updates on this and other matters.

Thanks to all our members and guest speakers that participated in 2004-2005 and to the Mayor, City Council, and staff for their valued assistance in this year’s many joint activities.                             

For newcomers who do not know about NAHC, here is some information:

The Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation is an umbrella organization uniting now the members of 140 individual homeowners associations. We meet every third Saturday of each month (except July and August) at 8:00AM in the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 South Eagle Street. Meetings on even months include the Mayor, City Council, City Staff and other public officials.

NAHC was founded in 1981 by former mayor and councilmen Peg Price and Toby Hayer, who signed the NAHC's application for incorporation.  According to its By-Laws, the purpose of the Confederation is 

threefold:

            * To foster awareness of, and develop and maintain relationships with city, county,, and other local government agencies.

            * To build, through a cooperative effort, a community dedicated to the commitment of our property; and lastly,

            * To support member associations with their organizational and program needs by fostering an interchange of ideas and information between individual homeowners associations.

Therefore, NAHC brings government to the people through regular meetings, provides guest speakers who address key issues facing member associations, give meaningful input into major City issues through advisory groups, and finally hosts educational forums on referenda and candidates. We are very supported of all the City and government organizations and interactive activities, especially the Naperville Park District in such yearly programs as Communities in Bloom, and the Naperville Police Dept in the National Night Out, to name a few.

As Mayor Pradel said, " Many concerns are solved quickly with the positive communication between the City and homeowners. It's a very constructive and motivated group."
Chuck Schlabach,  President, Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation,  Chuckschla@aol.com
WEB SITE UP AND RUNNING

The NAHC web site is now up and available with a few simple key clicks.  Go to: www.NapervilleHomeowners.org 

for the latest information about NAHC activities.  Our proposed By-Laws are posted there.


FUTURE NAHC MEETINGS

We will take a break during July and August, and resume meetings on September 17.  Our remaining 2005 meetings are September 17, October 15,  November 19,  and December 10.  In 2006, meetings are scheduled for January 28, February 18, April 15, May 20, and June 17.

The meetings are all planned to be held at 7:00 pm at the Naperville Municipal Center at Aurora Ave and Eagle Street, except for the Jan 28, 2006 meeting which is the annual Trade Fair.

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA DOCUMENTS ON-LINE

Residents can access the entire City Council agenda packet online.  It contains detailed information on every agenda item that will be considered by the Naperville City Council at its upcoming meeting. Agenda packets are posted on the city’s Web site, www.naperville.il.us, each Friday before a City Council meeting. For more information on City \Council meetings, please call the Mayor’s Office at 630-420-6018.

FUTURE CITY COUNCIL & PLANNING MEETINGS 

July 5 - Naperville City Council - 7 pm

July 6 - Naperville Plan Commission - 7 pm

July 9 - Transportation Advisory Board - 8 pm

July 19 - Naperville City Council - 7 pm

July 20 - Naperville Plan Commission - 7 pm

August 1 - Naperville City Council- 7 pm

August 3 - Naperville Plan Commission- 7 pm

August 6 - Transportation Advisory Board - 8 pm

August 16 - Naperville City Council- 7 pm

August 17 - Naperville Plan Commission- 7 pm

All meetings are on the main floor of the municipal building, 400 South  Eagle street.

FUTURE NAHC BOARD MEETINGS

The current schedule for the NAHC Board of Directors meetings is as follows:  Thursday Sept 1, 2005, Thursday November 3, 2005, Thursday January 5, 2006, Thursday March 2, 2006, and Thursday May 4, 2006.  Meetings are normally held on the lower level of the Naperville Municipal Center at 400 S. Eagle street starting at 7:00 pm.

CITY WEB SITE HAS GREAT NEW INFORMATION

The City's web site:  www.naperville.il.us

now has individual property information available.  Zoning information, maps, the municipal zoning, subdivision and building codes are all available on-line.  You will need to use your property's street address or Tax PIN for location-specific information.

Five or six clicks should get you to whatever information you need.

NATIONAL NIGHT OUT SCHEDULED

Tuesday August 2 from 6 - 8:30 pm has been scheduled as the tenth Naperville National Night Out.  Neighborhoods throughout the City are urged to organize block parties, ice cream socials, small parades, etc., to promote neighborhood spirit, generate support and participation in local anti-crime efforts, and improve the relationship between the community police department and residents. 

In 2004, more than 34 million people in more than 10,000 communities participated in National Night Out.  Several City departments will also be visiting local events.  The City Council, Community Radio Watch, Electric Department, Fire Department, Police Department, Public Works Department, and the Friendly Streets Program will all be participating.  For more information, and to register your event to have local city departments participate in your event, please contact Marita Manning of the Naperville Police Department at 630-420-6725

COMMUNITIES IN BLOOM CONTEST

Last summer Naperville won a prize in the America in Bloom contest.  This year, Naperville is entered in the Communities in Bloom contest with the City, Park District and individual organizations all working to win further recognition for Naperville.  

Eight areas will be judged: Tidiness Effort, Environment Effort, Community Involvement, Natural and Cultural Heritage Conservation, Urban Forestry, Landscaped Areas, Floral Display, and Turf and Ground Cover Areas.

Judges will place special emphasis on how community groups and individuals work together to enhance the quality of life.

A scrapbook showing how all these activities take place in Naperville is being compiled.  If you have possible contributions, or to get involved in any part of the program, e-mail Kris Warren of the Naperville Park District at: kwarren@napervilleparks.org.

HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION REMINDER
Individual Homeowners Association officers are reminded by Paul Hinterlong to please pick up packets on proposed changes in their neighborhoods when he calls them.  Many times this is the best way to find out in advance what changes are being proposed for individual neighborhoods.

FREE NEIGHBORHOOD GARAGE SALE PUBLICITY

If your homeowners association is having a neighborhood garage sale, we will be happy to put a small notice in this Newsletter.  Deadline is the 25th of the month preceding the sale.  Send information to the editor (address at the end of this newsletter) and he will put a blurb in this newsletter.  

EMERGENCY 911 SERVICES

The Federal Communications Commission (FCC) has ordered Voice over Internet Protocol (VoIP) providers and cable companies to begin providing reliable emergency 911 services as part of their new products by the end of September 2005. Locally, Wide Open West is presently offering VoIP services and provides a direct connection to the city’s 911 center. Comcast will begin offering the technology in the near future. Other major providers of this technology are Vonage and Verizon. The City of Naperville highly recommends that you, as the consumer, thoroughly check out the VoIP provider and what kind of 911 services they provide before making a decision. For more information on this new technology, please visit the city’s Web site at www.naperville.il.us.

NAHC BY-LAWS REVISION STATUS

The NAHC's out-dated By-Laws have been undergoing major revisions. See our new web site for a summary of the proposed By-Law changes as well as the actual wording of the proposed new By-Laws.  We will be voting on the changes at the September 17 meeting.

HAZARDOUS WASTE DROP-OFF

Hazardous waste materials my be dropped off at the drop-off facility located behind the Brookdale Road fire station near Route 59 only on Saturdays and Sundays, from 9 am to 3 pm.  Oil-based paint, auto fluids, mercury, 20 lb propane tanks, poisons, flammables, small household batteries, unbroken fluorescent lights, etc, may be dropped off.  The center does not accept latex/water-based paints, smoke detectors, fire extinguishers, tires, ammunition or any electronic items.

RIBFEST
Sponsored by the Exchange Club, Naperville’s award-winning rib festival will be held July 1-4 in Knoch Park. Hours are from noon-10 p.m. Admission is $7 for adults and children 11 and under will be admitted free.  Adult pre-event tickets can also be purchased before the event, while supplies last, for $5 at local Jewel stores and at the Naperville Park District Administrative Office, 320 West Jackson Avenue. For a complete list of ticket sales locations, visit www.ribfest.net.

Residents are encouraged to use the free Ribfest shuttles and avoid the downtown parking crunch. Shuttles will run continuously to the festival on July 1, 2, 3 and 4, from 11:30 a.m. to 
8 p.m. The last bus to return to the parking lots from the Ribfest will be around 10:30 p.m. daily. For a complete shuttle schedule, visit www.ribfest.net.

FOURTH OF JULY FIREWORKS

Naperville’s Independence Day fireworks extravaganza will take place in Knoch Park on Monday, July 4, at 9:30 p.m.  Residents can also tune into 95.9 The River to hear a musical simulcast during the fireworks show. Complete information on this year’s Ribfest, including information musical entertainment, can be found on the Web at www.ribfest.net.   

FARMERS’ MARKET
The Naperville Farmers’ Market is open for business every Saturday morning from 7 a.m.-noon until the last Saturday in October. Local farmers sell fresh fruits, vegetables, flowers, baked goods and other produce in this open-air market located at Fifth Avenue Station. For more information, please contact the Naperville Farmers’ Market Association at (630) 369-5638.

MUNICIPAL BAND CONCERTS
The Naperville Municipal Band’s annual free summer concert series features a variety of themes for every musical taste. Residents are encouraged to bring their lawn chairs or blanket and join the band at the Community Concert Center in Central Park. Concerts take place on Thursday evenings at 7:45 p.m. through August 11. For more information, please call (630) 961-0908 or visit www.napervilleband.org.

FUTURE MEETING TOPICS

The Board is always planning for future meetings.  We have a few open meetings where we can schedule a topic that might be of interest to you and to other homeowners associations. If you have ideas, please let any member of the Board know, or contact our president Chuck Schlabach at 630-983-4661, or our vice-president Dr. Robert Buckman at www.adoptpetshelter.org. For more information, please call (630) 355-2299.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

 Naperville residents, who are looking to get more involved in the community, can volunteer to serve on one of the city’s more than 15 boards and commissions. Appointments are typically reserved for Naperville residents and are made by the Mayor and City Council based on experience and interest. Interested residents can submit a letter, a copy of their resume and a completed application for consideration to: Naperville Municipal Center, Mayor’s Office, P.O. Box 3020, Naperville, Illinois, 60566. Residents can also complete an application on the city’s Web site at www.naperville.il.us. For more information, please contact the Mayor’s Office at (630) 420-6018.

CITY COUNCIL AGENDA AVAILABLE ONLINE Residents can access the entire City Council agenda packet online, which contains detailed information on every agenda item that will be considered by the Naperville City Council at its upcoming meeting. Agenda packets are posted in a Web-ready format on the city’s Web site, www.naperville.il.us, each Friday before a City Council meeting. For more information on City Council meetings, please call the Mayor’s Office at (630) 420-6018.
COMMUNITY ASSOC. INSTITUTE PROGRAMS

On WBIG-AM-1280 radio, every Friday, from 12:00 noon to 1 pm, there will be a radio program devoted to issues of interest to condominium residents and officers.   Please see www.wbig1280.com for details.  CAI is also looking for volunteers.  Please contact CAI at: info@cai-illinois.com.

SIGN UP FOR E-NEWS

Residents interested in keeping up with the latest city news can now sign up for Naperville e-News online. This free, voluntary e-mail service is available for anyone interested in learning more about city services, news and events.  To sign up today, visit www.naperville.il.us.
hrhofmann@att.net            6/30/2005  
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